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Dear SAU 39 Community:  
 
As we have spent the 2023-2024 school year working, we wanted to share the long-term planning documents with our 
staff and families more directly. Since assuming the role of Superintendent this year, it has become evident that we 
historically have not made these documents available to our community in an intentional manner.  
 
We want to share important information regarding our long-range planning with our families and staff. We carefully 
evaluate our long-term goals and objectives as part of SAU 39's forward-thinking approach. This involves creating a 
comprehensive plan that allows us to make informed financial decisions, save money for future expenses, and 
establish a clear path for achieving our financial objectives. We understand that these plans are dynamic and need to 
be adjusted as the conditions of our SAU change. Therefore, we regularly update and refine these plans to ensure we 
move forward appropriately.  
 
In SAU 39, we have a number of long-range plans that guide our planning and decision-making. 
 
New England School School Development Council 
SAU 39 uses NESDEC to predict the Annual Enrollment Projections report and Annual Special Education Trend report. 
These ten-year projections are designed to provide our affiliates with yearly, up-to-date enrollment information that 
can be used by boards and administrators for effective planning and allocation of resources. Developing the Special 
Education Trend Report aims to synthesize meaningful information to provide clear, useful comparison points for 
superintendents and educational leaders regarding student placements, personnel allocation, and special education 
costs. 
2023-24 Enrollment Projection Report - Consolidated Report - SAU 39 
2023-24 Enrollment Projection Report - Amherst K-8 
2023-24 Enrollment Projection Report - Mont Vernon - K-6 
2023-24 Special Education Trend Report - SAU 39 
 
SAU 39 Professional Development Plan: 
SAU39 has developed an approved comprehensive Professional Development plan to guide learning and support 
continual improvement. 
SAU 39 Professional Development Master Plan 
 
Facilities Department:  
This is a five-year CNA/CIP and ongoing maintenance plan for the Amherst, Mont Vernon, and Souhegan School 
Districts.   
SAU 39 Facilities five-year plan 
 
This is the original CNA for Amherst and Souhegan. This plan is still in place for Amherst but will need to be revised 
after the March 2024 vote.  
SAU 39 Capital Needs Assessment 2019 
 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1URbJ8QL9rcPQOZE6ivtCCIM0GDf_JPoq/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1yzdPjfn8a3joSGMuGpc6WhT9ahghjsUA/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UQinfeN_1hkuSUXegbhk6Abg4MSAYkQt/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1GJ3NPNl4YTyxb51Rff2KSZ6XPDBDsjOD/view?usp=sharing
https://www.sau39.org/common/pages/DownloadFileByUrl.aspx?key=04n%2faCAhb920s6jgpP7KWvh29cpjkfzQckKnrFxSlFT7lnH5KHTf%2f23kA84BNHJl0ef%2b5nU6FTitt6dLEVcdRMhcUvF%2f1rz63DDsVzoqYcngYdwuE7hkqf3RdLAJaPEy%2bwIkzZ%2fabF9TSUzH7IAhEwWVTKuW%2bvwbybxzAJyokJNPc9BBshv%2btX6W9J9466L9pBNptL%2fEfXS%2bFK%2fZyv9Gq4I1bzfhxNxbA4%2ft%2b9aHv091Qdbp
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1apQURk99Lmw1BN5a2EbxlJQv-r3heL09uPtEG0am7Po/edit#gid=1133458006
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Hbe7rGEwVAXAG90nqmi4QjBwi_3k8dKKKM4upvMD8bc/edit#gid=802623959
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Food Service Department:   
We have equipment replacement plans for each of our schools in SAU 39. This is paid out of the food service budget.   
Clark- Wilkins 5-Year Equipment Replacement Plan 
Amherst Middle School 5-Year Equipment Replacement Plan 
Mont Vernon 5-Year Equipment Replacement Plan 
Souhegan 5-Year Food Service Equipment Replacement Plan 
 
Technology Department:  
The technology plan is paid for out of the budget and Trust Fund.  
SAU 39 Technology Plan 24-27 
 
Vehicle Replacement Program:  
This will be paid for out of the Trust Fund for Amherst and Souhegan if warrant articles pass  
SAU 39 Vehicle Replacement Plan 
 
Please know I appreciate the opportunity to communicate with families and staff as we continue to partner and plan 
for our students' future educational experience.   
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Michael Berry  
Superintendent of Schools 
 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1LZnawZ3hNBkVwaq-whIBrw35BG2VBfqeV4czrx7NNtA/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1vRfGGBK4l0ZrlaxP4aSk9GbDMBnXD4QGqAPgLCifZeQ/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1gvVffsYlvHsXb_zNta7dk4v5I1dKtI1TWR1FiKwM9FA/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1iB6gKiFYEDSwYX4KiC5evMIk8xqyZEKy/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1UYDzUHaDcFi5Ki00v1G5XYoziIbsVMri/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1UYDzUHaDcFi5Ki00v1G5XYoziIbsVMri/edit
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1W_tg1qSEaqxT2HBY97Ogcn1NAmtffY7DBu5LNZYf94A/edit#gid=0

